May 7, 2014

Assemblyman Jeff Gorell, 44th District

State Capitol, Room 6031

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE:
AB 2323 (Gorell) – Support

Dear Assemblyman Gorell:

I am writing to express my strong support for AB 2323, which will exempt California Olympians and Paralympians from state taxes assessed on cash prizes awarded by the U.S. Olympic Committee (USOC) for their success in the Olympic and Paralympic Games.
Most countries compensate their Olympic and Paralympic athletes, but athletes representing the United States compete on a voluntary basis and are generally only compensated if they win a medal. American athletes who win bronze, silver, or gold are awarded honoraria, which are then subject to federal and state taxes.
In February 2014, a bipartisan delegation of U.S. senators introduced S. 2026 to exempt Olympic and Paralympic honoraria and the value of medals from federal taxes. President Barack Obama is supportive of the effort.
Most American Olympians and Paralympians are amateur athletes with modest incomes, earning nothing for Olympic and Paralympic competition, and those who train full time often don’t have the opportunity to work. For instance, only half of the country’s track and field athletes ranked in the top ten in the nation make more than $15,000 a year from the sport.

The narrow tax exemption in AB 2323 will have a negligible impact on state revenue. Thank you for introducing this bill to provide tax relief to California’s medalists, many of whom have made enormous sacrifices in pursuit of Olympic success.
Sincerely,
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